

VOLUME X

DECEMBER 1983

NUMBER 12

TIMETABLE

Monthly Meeting - Friday, December 16, 1983, 7:30 p.m. at the Cordova Recreation and Park District Building, Rancho Cordova, (Chase Drive next to the High School). The "Buffet Car" will be hosted by "Everyone"! As in the past, everyone please bring a bit of munchies for the table to share with others. The program for the evening will be presented by Don Juergenson on "Gears", and Milon Thorley will be presenting the movie portion of his Alaska program from last month.

Work Day - Saturday, December 17, 1983. FOUNDRY CLINIC

9 a.m. to 3 p.m. Sierra College Metal Shop Where: Bring: Shop coat or old clothes, patterns that may be used for casting, aluminum, lunch, scrap cluminum (not beer cans or lawn chairs-amount not critical).

The shop will accomodate 16-18 Initial responses indicate at least that many and probably more,

so please, members only and no children.
Also expect a brief lecture/ demonstration on methods, safety, and general shop operation.

Metal lerra Fence Football field College East Entrance Blvd Rocklin Rd.

Run Day - Because of the busy holiday schedules, there will be no regular Run Day. We will, however, weather, permitting, have our traditional New Year's Day Run!

FROM THE BOARD

Your new Board of Directors for the coming year are as follows:

DENNIS GRAMITH, PRESIDENT ROGER MERKH, SECRETARY ALAN SHELLEY, TRAINMASTER

DICK ESSELBACH, VICE PRESIDENT KEN WILLES, TREASURER JIMMY DURHAM, SUPERINTENDENT

Talk about teenagers going around with wires coming out of their ears! Mary Shelley was seen recently wearing a funny-looking shoe with wires attached to it. Good luck on a speedy recovery from the foot surgery! Speaking of limping. Ken Willes recently disassembled a tender truck intending to replace brake shoes and disassembled. covered that a faulty bearing had worn completely thru an axel. At least this proved enough incentive to get his newly purchased lathe set up and running.

FROM THE CAB - (President's Comments) Thank you for the vote of confidence and hopefully your continued support in making this the "Friendliest Club" around!

DUES ARE DUE!

Attached is the "Yellow Information Sheet". Please fill it out completely and return it with your dues for 1984. Thank you!

Overlooked in last month's report on the Fall Meet was the beautiful "Centipede Tender" displayed and built by Stan Hindsley. It is such a fine looking piece of equipment that it is hard to believe that it is his first project.

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!

Dennis and Judy Gramith